We had a busy month for the month of October for the IRC. We had new meetings pop up in
different countries such as Belgium and Kazakhstan. We explained that to be recognized they
would have to fill out a form and this form was sent out to them by email.

We had couple of emails from Nigeria and Namibia come to the ISO asking for help, our
committee member in South Africa was in touch with them offering help.

Estonia has reached out about starting meetings and | gave them direction how to set up a GA
meeting in their country with possible Russian literature at this time.

Romania has contacted us about getting more exposure. Maybe starting a website and getting
the word out. | referred them to the trustee website to look at the local area website guidelines

and other resources.

We also received an email from Thailand about groups or starting GA meetings in that country.
Hope they follow up.

We also had inquiries from Australia asking our ISO bank information to wire donations from
members or their intergroup.

| am grateful for my IRC committee members who helped being of service in October.
Sincerely,

Ara H
Irc Chair



